
 

 

 
 
 
Our Ref: HeadteacherSA: parental ltrs/POS/JOD 
Date: 1st April 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As we come to the end of what has been a strange term, I would like to thank you as ever for your 
support and patience.  Students and staff have, yet again, had to deal with remote teaching and 
learning covid restrictions in school, testing three times before moving to home testing along with 
wearing face coverings in class.  This has all meant that school life has been very different this 
term. 
 
After the Easter break, we will return again to focus on basic expectations and the standards we 
expect to see here at Ruskin.  Year 11 students will continue to be supported as they work to 
achieve the GCSE grades that they need through teacher assessments.  We will also review our 
focus on Year 10 students to support them in the transition to Year 11.  I am sure most students 
understand that the road to success very much begins now. 
 
For all Year 7-9 students we simply ask that they continue to work hard, give their best and attend 
100% of the time.  All of these students now need stability and the momentum of being in school 
all of the time during the Summer term. 
 
Very soon after the Easter break Miss Pownall will leave us to commence maternity leave which 
has meant that we have re-structured Year Manager roles.  The Year Managers from May 4th are 
as follows: 
 
 Year 7  Mrs C Bennett 
 Year 8  Mrs J Managh 
 Year 9  Miss C Grinnell 
 Year 10 Mr E Ledwards 
 Year 11 Mr S Hartley 
 
After a year of leading Ruskin school through the pandemic, myself and all of the staff want to see 
a return to the school life we had before so that we can focus again fully on what really matters. 
 
A letter from Year Manager’s will be distributed today. 
 
I hope you and your families all have a lovely, restful Easter break and we look forward to the 
students returning on Monday 19th April (B2 of the timetable). 
 
Thanks again for your support. 
  
Yours sincerely, 

 
D Postlethwaite 
Headteacher 
 
 


